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This is the morning I give the talk to the Rotary Club at the 
Royal Oak Country Club at the request of Dan Cooper; home te l : 
267-1280, work tel: 267-2072. Further conversations with Dan 
indicated that he has a good chance of buying, borrowing, begging 
or stealing five rolls of bubble-pack. It would be about 500 
feet which is exactly what we needed. He was also going to check 
on obtaining uniform sized boxes for storage of the skeletal 
mat et"i a 1. 

Yesterday we received the water analysis which has already been 
summarized elsewhere. Copies of it will be included in the 
files. After discussions with Tammy Stone and Dave Dickel, we 
decided it would be interesting and valuable to take a water 
sample of the water that is leaking into some of the units in the 
excavation area. We'll try to deliver that to Dr. Flowers in the 
Y",ext tWCI days. 

We're also anxiously awaiting a date on the matrix of material 
from the five year-old child with the possible preserved brain 
tissue or substance. Beta Analytic yesterday said that it should 
be available today. Remembering, that this is a date on the 
matrix, not on the bone itself, but it will provide, we think a 
basement date for certain. 

We continue to have clear skies with little prospect for rain. 
Our crew will be modified slightly today, Randy Lovoy is taking 
the day off to finish some school projects at BCC; Cindy 
Wheatley, last night she was well and would be back at work 
today. Ann Harris health problems stem from a fall she took last 
week when she scraped her ankle rather badly and apparently 
yesterday's second fall prompted her to take the rest of the day 
off and go see a doctor. 

Randy Bellomo will be taking off a portion of the day to take his 
wife to the Orlando airport. Mary Bellomo flew into the area 
several days ago and she will be leaving within the next day or 
two. Given that she's come from Chicago, it doesn't seem 
unrealistic to let him have half a day off - which will be made 
up I atet". 

I returned the rental car yesterday. Unfortunately, I have to 
drop back by there today to return the paper work on the car. It 
was inadvertently left at the apartment. 

Tammy stated that she would need to 
bottle and that should be delivered in 

order another deionizer 
the next day or two. 

Our problem with the porta-potty seems to be solved. The pick-up 
crew did not have adequate directions on where we were and they 
thought they were emptying it when, in fact, they were missing us 
completely. This should be rectified now. 

GN Field Notes 10/30/84 1 



Once I finish the talk, I will be blowing well holes out and see 
if we can recover SOMe of the dead points this morning. 

Dave Dickel, Tammy and I will be having the Minark, D-Base II 
showdown tonight. At this point we think we can replicate 
everything, or at least most of everything, that Minark can do on 
the Dbase program. The documentation is certainly clearer and 
assistance, if we run into difficulties, will be much easier to 
obtain. The primary problems with dbase II are its lack of 
straightforward editing capabilities and the extremely poor 
documentation. A call to Ian Johnson in Australia may be in 
clt"der .. 

I attempted to contact Thompson Pumps yesterday to find out about 
the availability of the Jet pump, but was unable to contact 
anybody. Will try again today. Thompson pumps wil delive~ a Jet 
pump to us on Thursday and we set new well-points on the outside 
of the existing header pipe. Conversations with Greg Jones, Bill 
Tanner and Fred Cross: all concur that additional well-points on 
the outside should drastically reduce our seepage problem. 
Several suggested that we put in longer well-points thereby 
providing a greater margin for well-point drainage of the deep 
sar-Id. 

What I will have to do tomorrow is inventory the existing well
points (I should also purchase a new pipe wrench) so we can get 
at least ten 20' risers and the rest will be the standard 15' 
risers. Tanner sees no problem with this approach, will build a 
small berm up onto the header and will have the sump pumps in 
place and will see about stopping our drainage. 

I Just spoke with Beta Analytic; the red rubber peat, the fibrous 
peat, gave them a date of 7.950 years Q!Y§ Q~ micy§ 140 years. 
The carbon Beta number is 10855. R. Stipp says that we are right 
on the edge of reasonable correction factors, but would estimate 
that, based on the latest correction factor should be about 700 
years, so that would give us a corrected date of 8,650 years B.P. 
it's not as old as I wanted, but it's certainly not bad. We 
don't know if that block of peat is from the lowest levels of the 
rubber peat, the middle or the top. Several units are into the 
rubber peat and we may be able to resolve that question in a few 
days. 

I ran all our existing garden hose out to the well-points, 
connected it to the water and have blown several well-points out. 
I've re-connected them and we'll see what the result is. They've 
been running now for about 20 minutes. 

On a trial basiS, I blew out the following well-points: 55, 56, 
57, 58, 59, 60 and 61. These are all in the Southwest corner of 
the pond. The 55 was pumping water, but the flow was very low. 
The flow is still very low; perhaps slightly greater, but not a 
significant amount. 56 had not been pumping for at least a week 
and it is now pumping. I had disconnected 57 on Monday and it's 
still not pumping. 58 now seems to be pumping some water. 59 is 
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JuP'f 
now pumping a significant amount of water. 60 is not pumping any 
water. 61 is now pumpign water. All in all that's not a bad 
success ratio. I will attempt to blowout several others on the 
west side and then move to the east side. The hope is that 
additional well-points can be brought into pay, thereby 
el imi Y",at i Y",g ,some clf the watet"' prclblem eveY", though we i nteY",d to 
t"'e-set. 

I Just blew out well-point 43. Generally, what you see is wash 
of well-point sand, occasionally some black much coming out of 
the well-points. 43 did not respond to treatment and no water is 
cClmi Y"'g Clut yet. 

44 responded initially, but now I see no water coming out. 
I take that back, there is a little coming out. 

Well, 

46 was also blown out. At this point there is a nice stream of 
water. Take that back - there is no water coming out. I'll try 
one or two more and see what the ultimate result is. 

At worst, I've wasted an hour; at best, I've brought a few points 
back. None of the points on the west side that I've tried to 
flush have come back to life except the one that I mentioned a 
moment ago. The three or four others are still dead and don't 
show any inkling (inclination) of it coming back and serving our 
Y",eeds. 

N150 E47 is filled up with water again with approximately 6 ems" 
of water. Our hope is that it is coming from the white seam of 
sand in the north profile. There is also a dead well-point right 
up above it which I guess I could try to flush and see if we can 
solve that problem. 

2: 23 p. m. 
I've flushed out a point along that sand seam in N148 E57 and I 
think I may have brought it back to life. It'll be interesting 
to see if we can pull that sand seam down. 

Out of that seep water, we also sent a sample to Dr. Flowers for 
chemical analysis. When I was flushing the well-points on the 
south side, some water flowed into the sump. I don't think it's 
enough to bring th epump out and pump it out. We'll wait and do 
it tomorrow. I'll also need to take an inventory of well-pOints 
and swings for installation. 

N148 E57: There are six bones pedestaled which connect with 
additional material in the adjacent southern unit. The sand seam 
runs up into that unit and it appears to be sort of a cleft of 
the black peat within a channel of the red/brown peat. It's hard, 
at this point, to determine whether the red/brown peat is 
disturbed or not. The general suspicion, in looking at it, is 
that it must be disturbed to some extent. Further excavation will 
cl:IY",fit"'m this. 
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.,NlvJQ 4~~~ 
N150 E59: Being excavated by Dan Debacca, there is an absolute 
scatter of skeletal material. This is from within the general 
vicinity of the backhoe or well-point test in the NE corner of 
the excavation area. There's probably a piece of bone in almost 
every square foot; it's a maze of pedestals and, hopefully, we 
can take it down tomorrow, move that material and get on down to 
lower levels. 

N146 E63: Right up against the east edge of the excavation area, 
Tom Penders has pedestaled at least three human bones. We've 
got some seepage in the SE quarter but it does not appear to be 
increasing dramatically. 

We're still using the backhoe bucket as a conveyor belt. It's 
very effective but very expensive. Billie Barton may want a raise 
for becoming a backhoe operator. 

N146 E59: 
Poor David Frantz hasn't found anything - Just keeps digging 
away. He's into the red/brown peat and there are a number of wood 
fragments in the floor of the unit. On Wednesday, I May have 
someone trowel out one of the fragments of wood to make sure they 
haven't been modified, sharpened or burned in any manner. It's 
soft enough so that it basically shovel shaves with the peat and 
it would be difficult to immediately tell whether the wood we are 
encountering had been altered. Everything we've seen so far, has 
not been altered, however. 

N142 E63: 
Bob Cochrane is in the same condition David Frantz is in. He's 
got two pet frogs but absolutely no find of consequence - except, 
perhaps, that it's hotter here than it was on the hammock. He's 
well down into the red peat and there's a small seep of water 
which has effectively pedestaled about 20 cms. above portions of 
the unit and about 35 cms. above the rest of it. 

N130 E54: Cindy Wheatley has taken it on down to 142 cms. and 
we're not seeing any increase in water flow. It looks like we may 
be able to take out the entire unit there. 

Conversations with Fred Cross: suggested turning the vacuum pet
cock down which would bring the vacuum up_ At this point, 
however, that has not been effective. 
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